#### St MARY'S CHURCH

Sunday services have now resumed, with distancing. Church of England guidelines are that face coverings should be worn. Hand sanitiser is available.

4th October 9.15 All Age Worship led by Annie Harrison

11th October from 3.00 tea and cake

4.00 Harvest Festival

18th October25th October9.15 Morning prayer led by Brian Snelson9.15 Morning Prayer led by Jake Belder

The Revd. Dr. Jacob Belder was licensed as Priest in Charge of the Pocklington Group of Churches on Tuesday 22nd September by the Bishop of Selby. He will be taking his first service at Huggate on Sunday 25th October at 9.15am. Please come along to welcome him into our community.

We congratulate Annie Harrison who has been licensed by the Archbishop as a Reader (lay minister) in the Pocklington Group.

The much delayed Annual Parochial Church Meeting, including election of Churchwardens and annual reports, is scheduled for Tuesday 6th October at 7pm in church.

For your diary: Christingle service Sunday 20th December at 4pm in church.

If you need to speak to someone about any church matter please contact the Church Office on office@allsaintspock.plus.com or 01759 306045. Alternatively contact the Churchwardens Ruth Braithwaite on 288422 or Sue Dale on 288485

#### CONTACT

**Huggate News** is produced by Jenny Zarek and Teresa Purdy. We are grateful to those who assist with distribution in the village; we are not always able to deliver to outlying addresses but if you would like to receive future editions by email to ensure receipt, please send us your email address. You can contact Huggate News by email at huggatenews@btinternet.com, or in writing c/o Horsedale House or Orchard House.

**PLEASE send information BEFORE THE END OF THE MONTH** for the next edition, so that we can produce it promptly.

Huggate News is grateful to Huggate Parish Council for financial support for the costs of production.

# HUGGATE NEWS

October 2020

## Planting by the Pond 2020

\*\*\*\*

Sunday 18<sup>th</sup> October 2pm



All ages welcome to help plant snowdrops and other bulbs in Huggate.

Please bring your own garden tools (e.g. dibber and trowel) and meet near the lower soak away pond.

Parish Council members look forward to seeing you there!



This event has been organised by Huggate Parish Councillors as part of the on-going pond maintenance programme to improve our village.

For further information please contact clerk-huggate@outlook.com

Please note that current Covid-19 restrictions and guidance will be adhered to.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

### Parish Council News

This year's Planting by the Pond session will take place on Sunday 18th October at 2pm. The Councillors have used the money kindly donated by the Bilton Team at TLC Pizzas and some of the village precept to purchase some bulbs to plant in order to keep the village looking its best. Current COVID-19 guidelines and regulations will be adhered to, please just bring along any useful garden tools (e.g. dibbers, trowels) and meet near the lower soak away pond. Everyone is invited to come along and help!

Councillors have noticed a large amount of dust on the roads near Huggate Quarry, this has been reported to environmental health at ERYC. They are unable to investigate complaints relating to highways only those relating to residential homes, therefore if any residents are affected by the chalk from the Quarry and levels of dust at their homes then please let Abby know (clerk-huggate@outlook.com) and she will pass your details on to Environment Health who can then start their investigations.

The Councillors have agreed on a very reasonable and local supplier for the basket swing on the Green. A site visit is being arranged in order to progress with the purchase and installation. Unfortunately it appears that funding options for purchases such as these are no longer widely available due to the current COVID situation, therefore funds will be used from the Village Amenities Fund and the Parish Council Precept.

ERYC has confirmed that Huggate is eligible for their "speed management procedure" which will enable temporary speed indicator signs to be used for a month, however the Parish Council have been told that there is a waiting list. We will let you know more about this when anything definite has been confirmed. ERYC has confirmed that they will repaint / replace the faded 30mph signs in the village. In the meantime Councillors are progressing with purchasing signs / easels which will be displayed in the village in an attempt to address speeding.

September's Humberside Police Crime Newsletters is on village website www.huggatevillage.org/info. Any non urgent suspicious activity can be reported to PCSO Laura Hudson who covers the Huggate area Laura.Hudson@Humberside.pnn.police.uk or email Pocklington@humberside.pnn.police.uk

If anyone wants to report a suspicious vehicle then they need to ring the non emergency number 101 at the time it is occurring so that it can be logged. If it's safe to do so then the vehicle registration number and colour /model need to be reported so that any checks can be made.

Minutes from the last meeting are on the noticeboard in the bus shelter and on the Huggate Village Website www.huggatevillage.org/village-meetings

If anyone has any feedback, suggestions or ideas please contact Abby Popely, Parish Clerk by emailing clerk-huggate@outlook.com or talk to one of the Parish Councillors: Jill Cussans Adams (Chair), Jane Leaver (Vice Chair), Phil Duggleby, Barbara Lambert, Claire Myers, Clive Owen, Adrian Brader or Diana Evans (contact details are published on the Parish Council notice board in the bus shelter and on the village website).

### ST MARY'S CHURCH

Thanks to everyone who came along to the Tea and Talk afternoon on August Bank Holiday Sunday. It was a very enjoyable afternoon and just over £400 was raised for church funds. It was great to be able to meet up with village friends again albeit at a distance!

Thank you to everyone who has helped keep the churchyard looking so lovely throughout the summer including Eric, Gerry, Paul, Emma and especially Anne and Ian who have worked so hard on the wildflower areas. Visitors leave lots of comments about how well cared for the churchyard and church are and are so glad to find the door open to welcome them.



We are hoping to have our

## Harvest Festival

on Sunday 11th October

Tea and cake will be available from 3pm and the service will start at 4pm.

We look forward to seeing you all.

We are hoping **Handmade in Huggate** can go ahead on the weekend of Saturday 15th and Sunday 16th November in Church. If you are interested in having a stall please get in touch with Ruth or Sue.

An exhibition put together by Trevor Smith is on display in church about the school in Huggate in times gone by. There is also a book written by Trevor and produced by the High Wolds Heritage Group about the school and village available for sale at £6.

All our events are subject to Government Covid 19 guidelines which can change at any time.